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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner)

·  Members $25.00

·  Guests of members $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:
· 1st April - Area Workshop "Working Together”.
· 11th April - Next dinner meeting 6:30pm for a 7:00pm start, at AHLC.
· 25th April – Information evening 7:30pm, at AHLC.

· 19th June - Combined Services Dinner, Lawnton.
· 7/9th September - District 24 conference, Tweed heads.
· 14th October – Women in Business Expo.
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April Birthday’s:

Best wishes for your Birthday…
3rd 
Pam O’Reilly



Bingo Thursday Morning:
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on 
members continued participation.  
NOTE:

Bingo will now start at 10:00am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:00am
Bingo Roster 

Please change with someone else on the roster if you cannot make it.  Please do not ring Vicki.

APRIL

5th
Laurie

12th
Lorraine

19th
Ros

26th
Bev

MAY

3rd
Elizabeth

10th
Jan

17th
Kay

24th
Bettina

31st
Laurie

JUNE

7th
Lorraine

14th
Ros

21st
Bev

28th
Elizabeth


President’s Message
25th March, 2007

Dear Fellow Zontians,
I am delighted to say that we have 9 members attending the area workshop next Sunday. We are meeting at the Arana Hills leagues Club at 7.50am to car- pool.

You all know by now what a great success our IWD event was and that was due to everyone in the club contributing.  Rosalind has just sent out a response to the questionnaire and most people came as a result of being invited by a friend or fellow Zontian.  This goes to prove that word of mouth is the best form of advertising.  This does not mean that media advertising is not worthwhile.  It is very important as stories in the local press give us an opportunity to talk about our club and what we do.  I would like to especially thank Simone and Lorraine, who in the last week before the event were run off their feet in final arrangements.
It was a lovely idea of Di’s to have an aromatherapist talking on rose oil etc for our last meeting.  Tippy was a delight as a guest speaker. She does not sell essential oils but uses them. The history of roses in general was very interesting even though the Zonta Rose is not one of the roses used in aromatherapy.

A big welcome to the three new members that decided to join after our last meeting. Karen Fuller, Penny Garnsworthy and Janet Hayward. We look forward to your ideas and input to our club.

I hope that as many members as possible will try and go to the District 24 conference being held at Twin Towns in September.  

Now is the time to think about planning ahead to be at the International Convention in Rotterdam in June/July 2008.  

Our next club is event, is organizing the “Combined Services Dinner” for Pine Rivers.  For your information, this is a celebration of all service clubs in the Pine Rivers Area.  Different clubs take it in turns to host the event and this year it is our turn. The most important item is the addresses and names of the clubs.  If you know any clubs, please inform Simone of contact details, so we can send out the information. 
The more representation that we have at this event, the more fun it is.  The date is 19th June – 6.30 for 7 Registration.  At Club Pine Rivers,  Sparkes  Rd. Lawnton.
Raffle tickets sold at the door although this not a big fundraising event but rather a PR event.  Any member who has not contributed any raffle items so far might like to consider donating something for the raffle, alcohol, chocolates anything.

WOMEN IN PINE RIVERS BUSINESS EXPO is now what needs our efforts.  We are hoping that this will be a big success as it will not be dependent on the weather as it is indoors at the Pine Rivers Community Centre.  Once again we are going to try for a grant from the PRSC but getting two in one year might be a bit hopeful.


Bev Folliatt, District 24 Foundation Ambassador is our guest speaker at our next meeting.

Regards to all,

Vicki Williams 

President


PR & Communications Committee

Following the success of International Women's Day the Village Pump newspaper has published an article and photos about our IWD presenters and the winner of the quilt. Thanks Vicki for writing and submitting the story, your talents know no boundaries! 
The 38% response to the IWD questionnaire was fantastic and the mighty power of "word of mouth" continues to be our most effective form of advertising (from those who responded to the questionnaire).
Regards,

Di Westwood


Finance and Fundraising
International Women's Day luncheon is now behind us but we are basking in what was a wonderful day of Zontian women all pulling together to make it a success. Thanks to everyone for their efforts. Heather Foord was excellent.  If Vicki hadn't stopped the questions from the floor, we would still be there. Because the club supports Kowanyama Aboriginal Community through Dr Lara Weiland, now living in Cairns, it was opportune to have Lara speak also at the lunch and she certainly made an impact on many people. 

Next on the agenda is the Combined Services Dinner in June. (Dinner meeting of all Service Clubs in the Shire. This year is Zonta's turn to host the evening). In addition to those who offered to help out, please email Lorraine or Simone if you wish to be part of the planning. This will probably entail one 'ideas' meeting to put together the strategy. A great way to get to know more Zontians if you are new to the club. 

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter


Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

New Members:
I am very pleased to report that Penny Garnsworthy, (a Samford writer), Janet Hayward (a tenant advice worker, and the wife of Ken Hayward, MP) and Karen Fuller, (one of Kay’s daughters) will be inducted as members in May.  Welcome aboard ladies.
Unfortunately Jane Brooks has had to postpone joining us, but hopes to be with us by the end of the year.
Members' profile:
Our brilliant Archivist, Kay Reid is profiled this month. I say brilliant especially because of the wonderful work Kay has done with the Club’s photos and newspaper cuttings. If you haven’t seen the Club’s scrap books put together by Kay, have a look next time she brings them to a meeting or event – they are beautiful).  Kay wrote her information a year ago and probably has more to add by now – I know she keeps adding interests to her busy life, but I also know her family is still very precious to her, and we are very lucky that she has persuaded her daughter Karen to join. Karen has great organising skills and has been helping at Club events and workshops for many years. 
Information Evening & Responses to IWD forms.  Vick and I will be holding an Information Evening at the Arana Leagues Club on Wednesday 25th April from 7.30pm until 9:00pm, for new members and other women interested in knowing more about Zonta. A light supper will be served. All members are welcome to come along and share their experiences of being a part of Zonta. 
The Information evening is an outcome from the forms we gave attendees at the IWD lunch. Of the 56 forms popped into the box in the hope of winning a prize, 12 women said they would be interested in attending an information session on Zonta.

Board Positions: 
The April dinner meeting will include the election of the Board for the next two years. I will be absent from the April meeting so if anyone else would like to stand for a Board position, and you are all very welcome to do so, could you email me please and I shall arrange for voting to take place at the meeting. 

Happy Easter everyone.
Regards,

Rosalind Pestell

Status of women, Service Committee

The month has been quiet on the spending, although when Jebb House came to pick up the dinner sets that Bettina acquired for us and the clothes I had been sorting, they did say that they wanted some cosmetic bags, (which Vicki still has some off) and 8 clothes racks for their units and houses.  This will be done in the next week or so.  I also have 4 boxes of clothes to go to Kowanyama.
Regards,

Jan Spittle


Thought for the month:
Get excited and enthusiastic about you own dream. This excitement is like a forest fire - you can smell it, taste it, and see it from a mile away.

Denis Waitley 


Member’s profile of:
Kay (Katherine) Reid
I grew up in:  Herston then Chermside, now Ferny Grove.
I lived with:  My parents until I was 18.
My biggest move (home-wise) to date was when:  We moved around the area quite often because my husband is a builder.

People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  My family is very important to me. I spend as much time with them as I can. I have a lovely golden cocker spaniel who is my baby now that my children have grown up.

My business or profession is:  I am partner in a building firm.

My current work or main occupation(s) is/are:  I run the office of our building business.
My other interests &/ or skills &/ or indulgences include:  I go to the gym three times a week. Also do Latin dancing and scrap booking.

My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:  May 2000
I joined Zonta because:  I wanted to help people in the community.
I remain in Zonta because:   I like the social aspect as well.
Positions held in Zonta:  I was on the Board as Director for two years. I am now the Club Archivist.
Positions I’d be willing to try in Zonta:  I would be a Director again.












All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

